
 

 
 
 
  
 
July 28, 2014 
 
 
Dear Customer, 
 
This letter certifies that Roanoke Cement Company’s Type I/II Portland Cement, manufactured at our 
facility in Troutville, VA, meets the requirements of the American Society for Testing and Material 
(ASTM) standard C150 “Standard Specification for Portland Cement” and the American Association of 
State Highway and Transportation Officials (AASHTO) standard M 85 “Standard Specification for 
Portland Cement”. 
 
The products we produce at Roanoke Cement can be an integral part of energy design efficiency and 
environmental awareness.  From the use of concrete for parking lots to improve reflectivity and reduce energy 
usage, to stamped and/or stained concrete interior floors that lower VOC emissions in a building, and many 
other uses, building materials that incorporate the use of cement contribute to the goal of being energy 
efficient and environmentally wise.  The USGBC’s Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design 
program, LEED, has advanced a system to rate the process and encourage its ideals. 
 
Roanoke Cement’s Type I/II Portland cement is made from raw materials that include 16% post-industrial 
recycled content material. 
 
All of Roanoke Cement Company’s products are produced from materials extracted and manufactured within 
the region.  LEED requirement is that the materials be “extracted, harvested or recovered, as well as 
manufactured within 500 miles of the project site.  This radius extends north of New York City, south as far as 
Jacksonville, FL and west past Louisville, KY.   
 
Sincerely, 

Larry Necessary 
Larry Necessary, LEED AP 
Manager, Technical Resources 
 
 
 
 
 
 


